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FROM THE CEO'S DESK

As we enter into the last quarter of the calendar
year there is no signs of slowing down in the Shire,
with works progressing all throughout. Council’s
road crews and contractors have been working on
sealing the Red Road, along with widening 9kms of
road on the Diamantina Development Rd just East
of Quilpie. Flood recovery works are being
undertaken on the Onion Creek and Humeburn
Roads, with works soon to progress to the northern
parts of the Shire. Water main upgrades have also
taken place on Jabiru Street, which will be topped
off by the road also being resealed in the coming
weeks.
 
As we are progressing through these works,
challenges are still faced with supply issues caused
by COVID, this has seen a delay in some of the
projects such as the Bicentennial Park Upgrade,
however these materials have now been received
and works will be programmed in to finalise the
project.

By now, most of the community, along with the rest
of Australia and parts of the world, would have
heard about a new initiative Council have
introduced to support home builders within the
Shire. This grant has been available since July and
Council initially advertised this locally. As a means to
attracting new residents to the Shire a media
release was sent out which we hoped would reach a
few news outlets. 

Unknowingly as we woke up Monday morning, the
Shire had made the front page of the Courier Mail
and the phones did not stop ringing for a week
straight, Council received over 200 enquiries and we
are working with those that are genuinely interested
in the grant and constructing in the Shire. 

The Council is aware of the demand for new housing
stock within the Shire, this has seen Council
construct eight new houses within the Shire over the
past five years, with a new three bedroom house
currently under construction for Eromanga and a
tender for two new four bedroom houses in Curlew
Estate to be released in the coming weeks. 
A masterplan is also being developed to rehabilitate
the old depot site into a new residential area which
could see up to ten new two and three bedroom
townhouses constructed in the initial stage. 

The coming year is very much a ‘planning’ year for
Council with a number of masterplans being
undertaken, at present the Quilpie Main Street
Masterplan is out for public consultation. For those
wishing to provide feedback you are asked to
provide a letter or email to Council with your
suggestions, alternatively Council is looking to hold a
public meeting at 5:30pm on 8 November at the
Town Hall. Council’s Architects, CUSP, will be in
attendance at this meeting, anyone who is interested
in attending to learn more about the plan or provide
feedback is welcome to attend. Council is also
working on the tender to engage a consultant to
undertake the masterplan for the Quilpie Aquatic
Centre and Eromanga Pool.

I am happy to meet with anyone who would like
further information on the meeting outcomes.




The  fu l l  m i nut es  o f
t he  C ounc i l  meet i ng

ar e  av a i l ab l e  on
C ounc i l ’ s  w eb s i t e

w i t h i n  f i v e  d ay s  o f
t he  meet i ng .



Ordinary Council Meeting Wrap UP
The Unconfirmed Minutes of the Ordinary Council Meeting of Friday 17 September and
Tuesday 12 October 2021 are available in full on Council’s website: www.quilpie.qld.gov.au

Council awarded Tender 06 21 22 Charleville Road
widening seal to Austek Spray Seal for a total value
of $589,187.28 including GST based on the pricing
received
· Council agreed to the closure of the public of the
Quilpie Waste Management Centre between 6.00
p.m. and 6.00 a.m. daily to ensure the safety of the
public and the security of the waste centre
· The Remote Area Planning and Development
Board (RAPAD) met on 25/26 November 2020
resolving that ‘Given the state and national cultural,
social and environmental significance of stock
routes, investigate the development of a discussion
paper into a state-based levy for purposes of stock
route environmental management, maintenance
and operation’. This discussion paper has been
finalized and distributed to the SWQROC Group for
commentary and feedback. Council supported the
potential funding option to: 
·  Increase the price of permits and application fees;
and
·  Rationalisation of the Stock Route Network
· Council agreed to sell a shelter shed which had
formed part of Council’s workers’ camp at
Thylungra to George Scott, Thylungra for $3,000
· Council repealed the decision from the September
meeting to purchase one Caterpillar CS78B Smooth
Drum Vibrating Roller for $187,900.00 (excl GST), 

and resolved to accept the offer from Hastings
Deering for the purchase of one Caterpillar
CS78B Vibrating Roller for $212,900.00 excl GST;
and offer the following list of plant items be sold
by on-line auction:
104 – Dynapac CA302 Flat drum roller
106 – Ammann Multi Tyred Roller
117 – Bobcat Skid Steer
1111 – Ford Ranger
· Council resolved to offer no objections to
Mining Claim Applications 300380, 300378 and
300377
· Council adopted a CCTV policy, in accordance
with current legislation
Councillors raised other matters for discussion
including:
· Progress reports on various road works
· Update on Quilpie Club financial position
· Racetrack rehabilitation
· Provision of an automated weather station at
Quilpie Airport
· Mapping Wild Dog Exclusion Fencing
· Placing playground equipment from Mulga
Mates to Adavale, and completion of
Bicentennial Park playground
· Clean up of Eromanga Common, and various
town properties with vermin and fire hazards
· Quilpie Main Street Program
· Opening of Gyrica Gardens Community Centre 

Gyrica Gardens Community Centre Opening

The official opening of the
Gyrica Gardens

Community Centre will be
held at 2pm Wednesday

8 December, in
conjunction with the

Seniors Christmas Party.
The Centre was built with
funding from the Federal

Government Building
Better Regions Fund.

Please RSVP to Council
07 4656 0500 if you wish

to attend

http://www.quilpie.qld.gov.au/


Engineering Services Works Update
Commencing on Monday 01 November, the Quilpie
dump will be closed at night. The dump gate will be
closed at sunset each night and will reopen at 6.00
a.m. daily.

A transfer bin will be placed outside the dump
gates for after-hours disposal however everyone is
urged to dump any waste during daylight hours.

Camera surveillance is now operational in the
Quilpie Shire to ensure public safety and for the
investigation and prosecution of criminal
offences.Footage will only be accessed by persons
authorised to do so.

Should an incident occur, footage may be provided
to the Queensland Police Service for law
enforcement purposes. 

Your information will not be given to any other
person or agency unless authorised or required by
law. 

The complementary works funded by Roads to Recovery have been sealed on Onion Creek Road

Works are now completed on the water main upgrade
on Jabiru Street. Many thanks for the patience of the
residents during the water outages experienced while
updating this crucial piece of town infrastructure.

Council is widening 9 kilometres of the Quilpie to
Charleville road. The first section had the initial
sealing done last week on the most easterly section.
The next sealing will be in about two weeks which
will be the section east of Coolbinga.

Council’s concrete staff are building culverts on the
western section at present. This will be the last
section to be sealed.
The work is being done under contract to the
Department of Transport and Main Roads and is
funded by the Australian Government 






Council will also be sealing 600 metres of the Red
Road in the next three weeks. This will close up the
gap in the seal just north of Corona Creek. In the
past two years Council has sealed 13 kilometres of
the Red Road using Transport and Main Roads
funding, Council funds and Australian Government
Roads to Recovery Funds. All of these works are
done by Councils own staff supplemented by local
contractors.



Development Approvals



What is a Development Approval (DA)?
A development approval (commonly known as a DA)
refers to the regulatory approval that must be
obtained prior to commencing a development. The
DA authorises assessable development to take place.
Approval is issued by the local government authority -
with or without conditions or not approved. (Note:
Development Approval can also be referred to as
development permit or decision notice)
What is a Building Approval (BA) and Building
Certification?
A building approval (commonly known as a BA) to
how a building will be constructed. It is required for
most developments to ensure a building complies
with building laws, including the Building Code of
Australia.
A building certification formal approval of building
plans and construction by a registered building
certifier. This is achieved by the issue of a Certificate
of Classification and marks the building ready for
lawful use.
Development Approval Process
There are four steps in the Development Approval
process. You should seek advice from Council
throughout the process. 
Step 1 – Determine what type of development you
are undertaking. 
The main types of development under the PA 2016
are:
1.Assessable Development – Development approval
is required before you can begin work on assessable
development. You will need proceed to Step 2 if your
development fits within this category. A DA Form 1
(and potentially a DA Form 2) needs to be submitted
for assessable development. 
2.Acceptable Development – This is identified as
accepted as it does not need to comply with any
code or other requirements of the regional or local
planning scheme Note: If a development application
is not required a Building Approval may still be
required. This must be checked with a building
certifier. You do not need to proceed to Step 2 if your
development fits within this category. 
3.Prohibited Development – This is development or
use that is deemed prohibited under the local
planning scheme. Development in protected areas is
usually considered prohibited development.
Applications are not possible under prohibited
development. You cannot proceed to Step 2 if your
development fits within this category.

How to determine what is assessable development
To determine if your proposed development is an
assessable development you will need to look at the
following planning documents:
1.Planning Act 2016 (PA 2016)
2.Local government planning scheme
3.Any other planning documents
Common examples of assessable development are
material change of use in land, reconfiguring a lot
(for e.g. subdividing), demolition of existing building
etc. 
Step 2 – Determine the type of assessment required. 
If your development is considered an assessable
development, you must then determine the type of
assessment required. Refer to the Sustainable
Planning Regulation 2009 and other planning
documents. There are two types of assessable
development under the PA 2016. 
Code Assessment 
Applies to development (project) that fits within
existing planning instruments but may be
inconsistent with existing local planning codes.
Impact Assessment
Assessment of a development (project) against the
local planning requirements where it is inconsistent
with the designated use. An example is a
development which does not align with the current
site zoning. An Impact Assessment requires public
notification for the community to have a say.
Step 3 – Complete the appropriate application and
submit to your Local Government Authority. 
For initial enquiries, most local government
authorities such as Quilpie Shire Council offer
planning advice. If you have determined that you to
prepare a development application for approval, it is
recommended that you engage a private town
planning consultant who can advise on development
approvals and prepare the application on your
behalf. This is strongly recommended for complex
developments. 
Step 4 –Local Government will issue a Decision
Notice.
A Decision Notice gives approval of your proposed
development and may include special conditions. 
After obtaining DA your next step is to obtain BA.
You must have DA and BA before you can
commence construction. Note: BA can also be
referred to as building permits, development
approvals (due to historical reasons) or building
certification.
More information will be supplied in next month's
edition. Watch this space!!!





"Queensland remembers" with new
$4 million grants program
A new $4 million Palaszczuk Government grants
program is making sure Queensland remembers the
courage and sacrifice of its dedicated servicemen
and women.
Premier Annastacia Palaszczuk told Parliament the
first round of the Queensland Remembers Grants
Program is now open for submissions.
“This program will assist organisations to support
the State’s veterans and create more opportunities
for Queenslanders to honour their service to the
nation,” the Premier said.
“My government is proud to deliver this significant
election commitment to help ex-service
organisations as well as eligible not-for-profit
organisations upgrade their buildings and facilities
and purchase equipment so they can continue to
support Queensland veterans and their families.
“I’m pleased these organisations have this
opportunity to build for their future and for the
veterans and families they support.”
Ex-service and not-for-profit organisations that
support veterans can apply for grants of up to
$50,000 for minor capital works and grants between
$50,000 and $250,000 for major capital works over
three annual rounds.
“There are also community grants of up to $50,000
available to ex-service organisations, councils and
not-for-profit community organisations to support
them to create or restore memorials, avenues of
honour, memorial gardens and deliver
commemorative activities and events,” the Premier
said.
“As demonstrated by the large public turnout on
Anzac Day this year, Queenslanders are eager to
recognise our veterans publicly now that COVID-19
restrictions have eased.
“Communities are keen to restore or erect
monuments, compile honour rolls, construct
memorial trails and gardens and undertake history
and educational projects.
“The Queensland Remembers Grants Program will
help deliver these lasting tributes to our veterans.”
To access the Queensland Remembers Grants
Program eligibility guidelines and apply for a grant,
visit the Queensland Veterans’ Portal at
www.qld.gov.au/veterans
Online submissions close 25 October 2021 and
successful applicants are expected to be announced
in March 2022. 
Media contact: Zoe Russell – 0439 982 347

 

Driver Reviver Upgrade for Quilpie
A $98,500 upgrade to the Quilpie Visitor Information
Centre Driver Reviver will help to combat driver
fatigue and save lives on our roads.
Federal Member for Maranoa, David Littleproud said
there is nothing more important than saving
lives,which is what this funding is all about.
“This year has been a tragic year on our roads.
Breaking up your drive is a great way to guard
against fatigue and Driver Reviver sites like this one
in Quilpie can become reliable break spots and help
to save lives.”
“I am pleased to announce a total of $220,973 in
federal funding will upgrade four sites in Maranoa
under the Driver Reviver Site Upgrade Program,”
said Mr Littleproud.
“This funding will also support our hard-working
local volunteers who put in their time and effort to
man our Driver Reviver sites, offering motorists a
cuppa, friendly conversations and a nice spot to take
a break.”
Deputy Prime Minister and Minister for
Infrastructure, Transport and Regional Development
Barnaby Joyce said the upgrades will help ensure
motorists and their passengers can relax and revive
in comfort.
“One accident, one injury, one death is one too
many and no family should have to endure the loss
of a loved one on our roads,” the Deputy Prime
Minister said.
Assistant Minister for Road Safety and Freight
Transport Scott Buchholz said the program is part of
the Government’s record investment in life-saving
road safety initiatives.
“Our investments include the $3 billion Road Safety
Program,$500 million Targeted Road Safety Works
initiative and further funding for innovative road
safety technologies and education campaigns,” said
Mr Buchholz.
In total, the Government is providing $7.2 million to
upgrade 71 sites across the country. More
information on the Australian Government’s road
safety initiatives is available at
www.officeofroadsafety.gov.au.

http://www.qld.gov.au/veterans
http://www.officeofroadsafety.gov.au/


How to prepare a basic balance sheet
An explanation of what equity is and how to calculate
it
Basic rules-of-thumb.

Cunnamulla – 16 October 
Thargomindah – 17 October 

Grazing Futures SWQ Events October:
Quilpie Producer Business Session #4 (GrazingFutures) -
Quilpie
1.The next QPBG session will be held on Friday 22
October from 9:30 am – 12:00 pm at the Quilpie Shire
Hall supper room. Pip Gilmore will be running us through
preparing a farm balance sheet and understanding farm
equity, the session will cover:

If you're interested in attending please contact Caitlyn
Frazer E: caitlyn.frazer@daf.qld.gov.au or M: 0436 919
150. 

2.Goat Field Day & Twilight Sale (AgForce) – Cunnamulla
Join AgForce for a field day designed to update producers
on the very latest developments in the industry, including
innovations that will drive profitable goat production.
Speakers and panel discussions will cover a range of
topics, including 
·The latest developments in genetics
·Fertility and semen morphology
·Goat parasites
·Feed lotting goats
When: Friday 29 October
Where: Cunnamulla Racecourse 
 For more information or to register contact Mel Kimlin E:
kimlinm@gforceqld.org.au M: 0447 977 134
 
3.Excel spreadsheets for grazing enterprises (ConnectAg
& GrazingFutures) – Cunnamulla & Thargomindah 
Have you ever downloaded a spreadsheet and not been
able to use it?
 This three-quarter day workshop will step you through
the very fundamentals of Microsoft Excel. We’ll give you
practical grazing business examples to help your business
management. Gain an understanding of where Excel
could be better utilised in your business through practical
grazing examples.
 Two locations:

 
For more information or visit https://bit.ly/2WJrAZS. or call
Caitlyn Frazer 0436 919 150.  Laptops are provided but
you are more than welcome to bring your own.




Upgrade your smoke alarms
today

From 1 January 2022, landlords
must install interconnected smoke

alarms in residential rental
properties.

When one goes off, they all go off,
giving everyone extra time to

escape.
All other dwellings must transition

to full compliance by 2027.
Don’t leave it to the last minute. 

You could save a life.






mailto:caitlyn.frazer@daf.qld.gov.au
mailto:kimlinm@gforceqld.org.au
https://bit.ly/2WJrAZS


Job Vacancies
Council is hiring: 
Manager Finance and Administration
and
Apprentice (Diesel Fitter, Light Vehicle Mechanic or Auto
Electrician)
For more information, please visit:
https://quilpie.qld.gov.au/about-council/working-for-
council/

 Wellbeing Week - EOI
Quilpie Shire Council staff and the Quilpie Shire
Community are invited to access the health services
checks available during Council's Wellbeing Week in
February 2022. Services include skin check, hearing
check, eye screening, prostrate cancer blood test,
diabetes test and blood pressure check. Please call
us on 07 46560500 if you wish to join in!





Learn 2 Swim Week
Drowning is the leading cause of accidental death in
children under five and thanks to Learn2Swim Week,
an initiative of Poolwerx and supported by Kids Alive,
we can tackle childhood drownings with free water
safety lesson/s to kids under five. 
From 25 to 30 September, All About Aquatics hosted
Learn 2 Swim week.  Participants received two free
swim lessons that focused on both parents and
children being safer in the water.  Skills learnt were
around ensuring that swimmers could get back to
safety, using flotation devices effectively. Parents with
younger children learnt basic survival skills in water
whilst holding their child so they can keep both of
them safe until help arrived.
Part of All About Aquatics roll in this industry is to be
part of the prevention and education around
decrease our drowning numbers each year.  We take
it seriously in making sure your child and parents as
well have the basic water survival skills to keep them
safe around water this summer.

Swimming Program  - the 2021/2022 Swim season has begun.  
We welcome back our current swimmers and it is great to see

so many new families join our swimming program.  This
terms swimming program will run until 27th November 2021.  

If you would like to know more information or would like to
book your child into swim lessons, you can contact us via

quilpie@allaboutaquatics.com.au or 0413 201 534, pop into
the pool during opening hours and speak with the staff or
send us a message on Facebook via the All About Aquatics

Facebook page





Channel Country Ladies Day participants
(including Gold Medalist Brooke Hanson in,
believe it or not, her very first class) enjoying
an invigorating early morning Aqua Aerobics

workout at Quilpie Pool.  
You can jump in and join Aqua Aerobics
classes every Tuesday and Thursday at

5.30pm
Please call 0413 201 534 or just turn up with

your swimmers and good intentions!
And a few happy snaps of the big day out ...

Channel Country Ladies Day Highlights 



October,  Austral ia ’s  Breast  Cancer Awareness Month,  provides an opportunity
for us al l  to focus on breast  cancer and i ts  impact on those affected by the
disease in our community .Breast  cancer remains the most common cancer
among Austral ian women (excluding non-melanoma skin cancer) .  Survival  rates
continue to improve in Austral ia  with 89 out of  every 100 women diagnosed
with invasive breast  cancer now surviv ing f ive or more years beyond diagnosis .
Help us with our fund rais ing:





CWA Country Kitchens

And if you don't get enough 
 Halloween at the Library at 5.30,

then continue on down to the super
scary swimming pool Halloween

event starting at 7.30pm Sunday 31
October with the AAA Haunted

Room!






